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Alessandra Von Burg  00:00
Okay, hello back to sharing Alright, the second item is to approve the business the notes from last year from 2021 First of all thank you to Jamie downing for taking those notes last year and you they have been available for those of you didn't notice they have been available for one year now on our website if you have a moment to look at them if you have any questions or if anybody would like to move to approve the minutes.  thank you so much everybody in favor of approving the minutes Thank you Anybody opposed? All right, thank you so much.  I decided to share the screen thanks think a lot of people are this time but I want to thank first candidate you seethere we agree. model or in our zoom portions try this hybrid model. 

Curry Kennedy  01:13
[connection lost between in person and virtual people. A few people comment on what should be done, including the suggestion to hold their own meeting. So...watch for a usurper, I guess. -JLD]

Alessandra Von Burg  03:15
okay, it might have been an internet connection issue I don't know we're back all right. So moving on we have again beyond be here I want to make sure that we acknowledge and all of you know that has been the treasurer for ever and he's stepping down with gender neutral you're in second so just want to make sure we thank him acknowledge him you know give him a whatever it is I mean he's done so much for sure keeping us all all numbers in check this huge job anymore. And of course Allison fresh again. You're gonna hear from the officers in a second their report. Allison is amazing and everything she does to bring you all here as members or non members to become a member and Cory Scarab died again, lots of things that seem invisible things that you might not see you just we just use them as often but they're so important. And then of course, that's my or to actually step down from this role because you took a job outside of academia. And Jordan has managed to step in on this blimp. We're going to announce in a second a new media social media coordinator. And of course, it'll Gorman who is our wonderful editor. And again, we will give a report later, we wouldn't be we aren't we were in for this wonderful journal that was out there in the world. So thank you, thank you, all of you. The things we're saying we like it so much when she came out, but we do have a new treasurer, which is a huge job. So a huge thank you for somebody who stepped up to this very challenging position. If you didn't see election, you know, we talked about a steering committee we didn't we decided that because it was just we're just a specific skill. And everybody was in agreement that we didn't have to run election because he agreed and James Garner from Augusta University will be our new treasurer really works well in Georgia for those of you know enough about ash because we are, you know, kind of legally there. So it really works really well and It's gonna be really helpful for us. And Phil Chong, who's going to be our new social media coordinator. They are not here, they couldn't be here, but they send their best. We're very, very excited to work with them, please contact all of us. And then the large members for your marketing online and Carolyn and Ben and Jamie, so please wave if you're a part of the community. Thank you. Thank you for all you do, please, please, as you're, you're here, make sure that you talk to us, become a member become officer talk to us about being part of this organization. So you can make it what you want it to be. This is really, really important. All right. Any questions on specific about that? I want to give a very quick update about the RSA symposium. The answer is it was the RSA some of you were not only there, but they were presenting your preserves you made into what it was, I was honored to work with a group of people and I am going to mention them by name because they deserve that time. Natalie, Marissa Croft, Corey, Doran, Jenny, Michelle, Alison, me, this was truly a team effort. So the people that you see here, did everything we did everything I know, on my face of it, because that was you know, sending lots of emails, but it was an amazing group effort, they really made the symposium special. So you know, hire people, you know, love them, send cards, you know, publish them, whatever you can do to just, you know, make sure that you know, they're awesome. By the way, you know, I'm kind of jumping this year, we will be publishing thank you to narrow Gorman, who is working with us on a special issue from the symposium. So look for additional edition coming, hopefully, fall 2023, on a very expedited timeline, because of the wonderful work you can do as an organization. The symposium was great, we really stress, some of you might remember that we stressed the idea that we only solicited proposal from early scholars and undergraduates and graduate students or early career postdocs. And so we really, were intentional about that, because we want to highlight the amazing research that's going on in this field, how undergrad present, who's actually here today, to undergraduates, both of them are here today. So sorry, I see you as an ally. And it was amazing, I was a little biased, because, you know, I was deeply involved with it. But it was great to see what this wise is going into. And what the future of this organization really is, already is. And it can be. So this is look for the beautiful property and share it here. But the beautiful program that Marissa crafted was like, cool and like moving, you know, the, the theme was more so the program itself had to be very, you know, flexible. And please check out the work and look for this publication. Some of them, by the way, are already coming out in the journal and will be out in other venues too. So please, please, please support the presenters and of the great work you do and submit to the next one. I'm jumping ahead here. Any questions about the symposium, we're going to talk about money too, and I have it here, we're trying to be very transparent. And that's part of the orange report two questions about the symposium. The way your feedback really counts last year, this means the thing that we talked about was the idea of maybe getting rid of respondents we thought, you know, we don't know, we don't want people to come and show up like like they're being punished for what they didn't talk about or so. And actually, the committee, we decided to change the role based on suggestion from Allison and again, everybody in the committee to have this role of active chairs. So that was an innovation, at least for this symposium to have not only respondents and actually didn't really say much during the panel, but they took on the role of really take looking at the papers giving feedback, I mean lunch with all the presenters. So we changed it into a much more kind of in depth, mentorship role. Some of those mentors are now reviewing the papers for publication. So this kind of like long term relationship, not just like I see you I say two things that the panel never see again. So that really I think they often it's something where as I share all my notes to draw on, we'll be organizing the next symposium. We were trying to keep some of these traditions or these innovations of whatever Well, you know, and and many more, so please give idea about that. The questions about it. The money's here. We did go a little bit over but so but that's okay, because we have a little bit of money. And we did we did we did we basically use and so shout out by the way to the oldest sponsors, I don't have them in front of me, but the university that sponsor does, our one made they were simple as impossible and and, and a huge shout out to Michelle, when we had fundraise most of the money from the previous symposium. And then we we use, you know, we were able to use the money because the sponsors were like, yes, 2020 obviously, didn't happen. So use it for 2022. Any questions? Another shout out to Bjorn, who kept us again very much that is like he's like Santa Claus. You write him something that just pays it or makes it happen. It's like, All right, everybody should have a Bjorn in their life to make that happen. Is again, check out the page. chairs we have some of them on on. They're going to be in the agenda are going to be on the website, Natalie Bennett did a great job capturing some of those great moments. Questions, thoughts, actions? Anything from zoom? Right. So thank you very. So this is the report that Jana was going to present in person, but again, unfortunately had a last minute emergency. So it's a lot of very well organized numbers. We are the symposium money again, explained by me and by Bjorn right here. And then a little bit more about other changes. I'm going to let Ned talk about the big transition to a new class. But there was also something that we saw in the money. But overall, I think we're we're doing pretty well, you know, we need you to become members. We need you to sponsor us. We need you to encourage like, especially undergraduate graduate students, sponsor their membership, invite them, give them as a gift, holidays are coming up what better gift than an extra remember? Come on, you know, so just keep growing. And Allison is going to talk about numbers in a second questions about the budget, which of course I cannot answer, but I can direct you to yarn. Oh, we're Oh, yes, he's here. All right, Jordan, I

Jordan Loveridge  11:14
Sorry, I've been in Jordan, please, like keep my video off to conserve the bandwidth of everything. Not necessarily a question. But just two related things with the budget that I wanted to kind of add for folks who might be curious, in addition to the sponsors, right, like thanking them for their support, I just also wanted to thank the various active chairs and other people who volunteered their time, many of the people working in this capacity with Azure actually declined, you know, payment or returned it back to the organization, right, in volunteered their time. And so that certainly was helpful as well. And we appreciate that. And then in terms of one of the notes that Bjorn left there said that expenses are likely to be lower in a non symposium year right, which can kind of help offset the slight kind of over expenditure in terms of the symposium. One other thing I would point out is that we also are likely to see a lower publication costs right because if you look at the cost for the Taylor and Francis issue, it's quite a bit higher. I don't know. 

Allison Prasch  14:00
Okay, okay. So, these into these specific numbers are on the website, the thing that I will just say is there was a significant decrease in 2020. And the reason for that is you may remember in the spring of 2020, under Michelle's leadership, and we did a micro grant initiative, which was but dollar amount and complimentary year long memberships to a variety of individuals. And those are about if I remember correctly is about 37 memberships.. So if you see that, that that great place. The other thing that I wanted to report on is the spring membership drive that we had earlier this year. So April 1 to May 15, so about a 45 day period. And during this period, you may recall there was discounted memberships with a discount code thanks to core preferred doing all the labor on the back end to actually make that possible. During this period, there were a total of 20 new members and 20 membership renewals. And so either individuals that were sponsored individuals than 20 people that were renewing their membership, all of which were able to do

16:39
[Recording cuts out again. Talk about how the connection is not stable and if done in the future, there should be an ethernet connection. RSA managed to do hybrid pretty well and the lack of support from NCA is surpising.

Alessandra Von Burg  18:15
I think we're going to retry to share the screen one more time. Let's try to open it up. And thank you, Alison. I'm sorry for you know, the little snafu in between are making a little chunky, but I want to make sure that you all, you know, I know you know it, but I want to make it obvious that this is really a team effort. This is an amazing team. And Allison is the one that would just answer everything, you know, probably the most institutional memory other than Michelle and others. And it just like every single question, not just a membership. Allison knows. And so that's another great resource. Thank you. Thank you, thank you. That's the you know, institutional memory. That so much so please,

Ned O'Gorman  18:56
I mean that. So thanks. So I'll just say a few things about the journal. For those of you who may be newer to Asher, we did transition in the last two years from Taylor and Francis to Penn State University Press. And we did that for both philosophical and ethical as well as financial reasons. And it was a very good move. That said, there it has not been a smooth transition. It's not been horrible, but it's, um, it's I and my team have had to work through quite a few kinks over the last year, but we're starting to get all that worked out and, and the goal is whenever the next editor steps in that I will be able to hand them a very smooth running machine. On the whole I'm really happy about this transition. I'm fully committed to it. It's just anything like this is going to is going to have some bumps along the road. What is happening at the journal? Let me just say a few things. One is, I think perhaps the most noteworthy thing since moving to Penn State. And I don't really know if this is because of Penn State, I'm not really sure what's going on. But I think the most notable thing is last year has been there's a real uptick in submissions from outside the United States. And so I've gotten really quality pieces from the UK, from Hungary and from Chile. In fact, the lead article coming and then issue that will be come out in the winter is a Chilean scholar, and I'm really excited about that. I've also gotten pieces from Columbia, Germany, cause extent, so. So it's been cool to see the journals profile, growing globally, and getting a bit of an international following, even though we're the American Society for the history of rhetoric. So that's been really neat. Crystal Olson has been an amazing book review editor for the Journal. And she has told me this last year that she was going to step down to take on more administrative work at the University of Wisconsin. So if you see Krista anytime, I don't think she's on the Zoom...I'm so excited that you're here. Yeah. I don't know if you want to say anything, but you've just done a phenomenal job. And it's like, when I asked you to be editor or book review editor. Or I am, he just surpassed everything I thought you would do. So thank you. And thank you also for the amazing special issue on America's. So you've just done so much. So one more time, please?And so that actually was my next thing is besla belly, it's our SCA has taken over as book review editor. She's from the University of Maryland Department of English. And we've already had some great conversations, and I'll just tell you a little secret. One of our goals, is to really expand the number of books that we review each issue in the book review section. There are a few academic journals out there that I really admire, in other disciplines that have just massive book review sections. And I think it's an amazing way to, for scholars in a field to really get a kind of view of everything that's been published in the field. And we're not going to quite get there, I don't think but we're going to try to move more in that direction. So that so that each issue is going to be kind of like a digest of books being published in the field. So we're really excited about that. And we'll continue that tradition that Chris did started a forums and other kinds of creative and innovative ways to do book reviews. The last thing I'll say, and then I'll take any questions is our number of some of the things we track each years, how many downloads of from our Bing, you know, of either an article or several articles from an issue. This last, well, our first 10 months with Penn State this year, we're getting on average, about 1000 downloads a month. And I'm really happy with that that's a slight uptick from Taylor and Francis, where we're more than 900 a month. So that's great. I haven't seen any problems there. And the transition from Taylor and Francis to Penn State in terms of who's able to access our journal, etc. We are and I'm still trying to figure out there's a Penn State uses a new kind of collective called scholarly collectives. And I'm still trying to honestly figure that out exactly who has access to that what institutions which don't. But if you do look just at Penn State's sort of accounting of the number of institutional prints, subscriptions, which isn't a huge thing, only two institutions are subscribing to the journal as a print journal. Then on top of that, they've given me what they just call it institutional subscribers. And I assume these are electronic only or digital only. And it's only 12 more. So that means for total 14 institutions. Now, what I haven't been able to figure out now if there's somebody in the room and I'm trying to talk to Penn State about this, like the scholarly collective, maybe a whole other route to our journal that is apart from these institutional subscriptions, but you could check with your libraries. That's really what I'm here to do is to ask you check with your library see if they are getting J HR journal for them. History of rhetoric in one way or another, and that's all I really care about is that everywhere you are you can get access to this journal. Any questions? All right.

Alessandra Von Burg  25:13
I don't think we have a lot of allophones I feel like we have a backlog applauses for Ned, . Thank you so much. And I agree I do a lot of work in the community. When we walk away with action steps, I love that you're giving us an extra you're giving us homework, right? So one of the benefits of this membership is that we have access to the journal, but we need to think of our colleagues or others. So not only give them a membership, but fight for our universities, which a lot of them might might not be that big of a fight, we just need to ask to make sure that we have a system that everybody in our university has access to the journal. So you all have homework to do. Thank you for reminding us of that. And I think from online. Oh, good. All right. So

25:56
again, you'll have access to all this. But now we the appendix or the numbers, you mentioned all this, the web report, which I am massively incompetent to do, but at Curry has been wonderful at again, making everything run. I know that for those of you will hopefully you go on the website, often you might feel like things just happen. They don't you know, so please keep checking and keep asking.  I'm gonna give you like a second to look at this. And if you have any questions or comments about it, and he did a beautiful job, Curry did a great job sharing some of the numbers too, you can see that it makes sense that the mayor on the symposium, there's a little bit more traffic with again, Marissa, Marissa has beautiful program and announcements. But if you have any ideas, this is also like a little bit, not surprisingly, maybe where people are checking in from, but it's also great to hear that the journal is getting lots of international. I would say that again, I joke that I am. I don't know, I don't know if I'm the first non American president of America. And you know, you know, but, but more than that the international global angles, so please, please keep bringing that into Asher. Because I really do think it makes us very strong. The Journal, the scholarship, the symposium, the meetings, the reception, I still have powdered sugar on my on my feet from yesterday. So you know, we just want to really be very inclusive. Any questions are suggestions or thoughts about the website? I think that's everything. Please, again, make sure that you contact and reach out to all of us if you do. So social media, as I said, Jordan, I don't know if you want to say anything. But we don't really have a formal update, because we've had the transition. But we do. We're very excited about our new social media representative [NAME], I don't mean to put you on the spot. Do you want anything? Or do you want to finish your thoughts from earlier since now, it seems like you're on.

Jordan Loveridge  27:43
That's all very briefly, I don't know when I got caught up a cut off exactly. But I just wanted to, you know, I think I got through like thanking the folks who donated their time and their effort. I also just wanted to let people know budget wise, right, like we should be in better shape the coming years because of the reduced cost of publishing with Penn State Press versus Taylor and Francis, right. So that will also offset some of the costs. I'm happy to talk a little bit about social media. One of the things I think that we need to continue thinking about as an organization, you know, as we move forward is kind of the failing, online platforms sort of all around like Facebook has kind of lost a lot of currency. For the organization, you know, a few years ago, it used to be one of the primary means that we could distribute news and information and it was pretty reliable. I don't know, you know, to in terms of the technicalities of it, I'm not qualified to talk but like, you know, something about the algorithm and how the, you know, the posts were promoted, and things like that changed. And it was, you know, very much less effective. We're seeing kind of a similar thing happening now with Twitter. And, you know, that was, first of all an algorithmic consideration. And then second of all, a consideration of just, you know, the change in management, and now kind of people leaving the platform. So one thing that as we kind of, you know, welcome a new social media officer, and we continue to think about, you know, the organization and its success, we'll have to continue thinking about new ways to network, right, like with, you know, the people involved with our members, with the officers. And I think that this is really important, because, you know, when I became social media coordinator, like when I was like the sort of the, you know, inaugural person in that office, however, many years ago now, um, we didn't really have any kind of online presence outside of a Facebook page. And that move into a kind of much more visible platform, I think was really important, right? Like, I think it led to, you know, the kind of the priorities and the values, right, and the success that we see in Azure as an organization today, not like exclusively right, but it helps to kind of put us in conversation with a lot of ongoing, you know, issues and be more responsive to things like you know, accessibility, right and so sort of early career scholars and things like that. And so if any extra members have, you know, suggestions or things that they would like to see moving forward, I know that I, and I'm sure that also still Chung, who will be taking over the role would be more than happy to hear any kind of suggestions or concerns that you might have. I think this is really kind of the main thing that we'll have to think about from that perspective moving forward. Um, otherwise, you know, we continue to have, you know, a good, you know, following on Twitter, if you don't already follow Asher's Twitter account, that's a really great way to you don't get reminders information, obviously, of course, Allison is wonderful about sending updates via our email list and things like that. But it's always nice to be reminded in more than one space, or you know, to encounter it in a different kind of setting. So I would just encourage you to follow either our facebook or twitter if you're on those platforms. And yeah, just you know, always appreciate any kind of interaction and engagement that helps us to continue to reach more. That's one things that I've one of the things I've learned, right, like kind of working with those accounts. And I just want to thank bass for the work that she did. While she was the coordinator, she did a really wonderful job.

Alessandra Von Burg  31:12


Martin Camper  31:16
Sorry, I'm in a dark room, I'm not in my normal apartment. And also, I have three dogs, who may make a vocal appearance at some point. But I'm going to try to keep my remarks short. So the idea committee met earlier this semester. And our plan is to continue our kind of circulation throughout the various corners of Asher to see how we can support and advance idea concerns inclusion, diversity, equity and access throughout the organization. So if we haven't talked to you yet, you know, be on the lookout for an email from me or Michelle, and both of us are co chairing that committee. The one thing that I wanted to bring up that actually, I'm sorry about this to the new members of the idea committee will be a little bit of a surprise, but it's something that this committee talks about its previous iteration is that Michelle and I would like to see if ASHR could participate in Douglass day. And I don't know if I can share my screen. But so basically, it's a transcribe a THON. So Douglas dei is basically an online transcriber THON, where every year in honor of Frederick Douglass on February 14, which was today that he chose as his birthday, scholars across the country, transcribe the works of a lot of black figures in black history. And so this year, they are sorry, next year 2023. There'll be transcribing the papers of Marianne shag Carrie, who was an early black woman editor for a newspaper was attended law school and et cetera, you can go to the website to see more about her. And so just as you know, we just feel like this is something that could, you know, is first of all important for Asher to be a part of, right? This is history. This is rhetoric. And it is a tangible way that we can advance our diversity and inclusion goals, right, by making sure that other scholars have access to the rhetoric of March, you know, people from marginalized groups available for analysis, study and teaching. And so that will be happening February 14 23. will be happening on Zoom, Michelle, and I still have to figure out we'll have to figure out how to do this. So stay tuned. But please put it on your calendar and we'll be able to send more information later once once we have it. Thank you. I think that's it for updates from from me, unless anyone has questions.

Carly  34:44
Hi, Martin. It's partly woods. I just wanted to ask it as you're looking into the double estate activity, if you could consider those of us that are teachings and might want to involve our classes. If there might be a way to do that.

Martin Camper  35:00
 thanks, Carly. No, that's that's a great suggestion. And I'm taking a note right now to make sure that as Michelle and I plan, this event that we keep that in mind. So thank you for that suggestion.

Alessandra Von Burg  35:23
you I learned pedagogically we're not supposed to say do you have any question is, what questions do you have? So I'm  So I'm going to now I'm going to keep not sharing the screen but keep it on because we're going to we're transitioning to the I think, like the best part where we give out our words. So please join me in welcoming and thanking Ben Crosby for becoming up here as the chair of the awards committee, and to not only talk about the work that they've done as a committee, but also celebrate the scholarship in our fields. So what I'm going to do is, for those of you on Zoom, I'm gonna like turn it towards the action, but I'm going to actually yes, I'm going to give you this so hopefully, that's not too clunky. But [In-person feed  cuts out a bit]

Ben Crosby  37:17
Okay, so welcome, everybody. And I appreciate that. Alessandra said, this is the best part. And I appreciate that I get to talk about the best part of of this meeting. It's certainly been the best part for me. Throughout the year. She used the word celebrate. And I have felt apodictic feelings throughout the process of reviewing these submissions, talking with committee members about the amazing strengths of all these submissions. And I don't want to take up a ton of time, so let's just get right to it. We're going to start with the outstanding student paper award. And this this award acknowledges a particularly strong and engaging paper prepared for presentation at an actual event during the past year. The selection committee was particularly impressed with this paper by Shreya Singh from the University of Wisconsin Madison, the Indian suffragettes photograph memory across time, and I'll stray here by the way. Okay, hold on one second. Sure. I'm going to have you I want to praise you for a minute. And then I'm going to have you come up and accept your award. So the committee was especially impressed with this paper because of the engaging writing style and I'll address Australia specifically your attention to a vastly overlooked history of rhetoric, and your ability to build compelling arguments by examining a unique archive of materials. Your sensitivity to a modality of rhetoric, a single image, in this case that most people would not think of considering was also raised. A wonderful moment from the piece here that I've selected among several wonderful moments from the piece. Schreyer writes, When I look at this photograph, it tells me an ironic tale of solidarity and resistance of agency and disenfranchisement, of empowerment and subjugation. One of the committee members praised this piece by saying the author seeks to understand the photo but not just as part of a formal analysis. Instead, she sets up the suffrage movement as context and introduces the relative exclusion of women of color than analyzes the recirculation of the photo across time. I appreciate their efforts to acknowledge and work through complexity. So with that said, Trey, would you come up and please accept your award. We also want to acknowledge that there were some incredible papers that we considered and this happened last year, I served as a member of the awards committee last year, Jamie will recall this. And we decided, heck with it, let's have an honorable mention or two. So I just want to acknowledge also, Allison gross. This was an extremely close decision. And Alison gross of the University of Wisconsin Madison had this paper that we that we want to recognize in the saga of time temporality and citizen opposition to radioactive waste in Wisconsin. The selection committee was especially impressed with Allison's thorough treatment of primary texts. And again, I'll address Alison, specifically, your handling of the documents and arguments surrounding the radioactive waste debates of the period in question suggest the work of a seasoned scholar, not a student. We were also impressed by your theory rich discussion of static time and time as change. And on a personal note, I grew up in Las Vegas during the Yucca Mountain campaign. So I really appreciated your careful treatment with these issues. Very much appreciated. So round of applause for Allison. Our next award is going to go to Dr. Sierra Mendes, who I believe is not here. Is that correct? She told me she couldn't make it. We're going to be mailing her award to her. But this is the Dissertation Award. Dr. Sandra Maris is at the University of Texas at Austin Lee she was and her dissertation is titled with love from San Antonio souvenir postcards and colonized colonizing reproductions of Mexicans. The director of her dissertation was Professor Davida CHARNY. And I would like to offer some specific praise of this project as well. Beginning with a moment from the dissertation itself, Sierra writes extraordinary sights and circumstances facilitated by centuries of empire and conquest where that's normalized and made commonplace for and by white western speakers and audiences via postcards. Across the globe. Real photo posters are remarkable texts precisely for their made to be banality, and unmined. And immense settler archive that mass production, mass investment and mass circulation rendered mundane. And as you can see some of the photos here, it was a it was an image rich project, and very fascinating some representative praise and this comes from her director, Professor CHARNY Sierra's project is likely to impact the field because her writing is so engaging and accessible, she deploys her evidence adroitly making generous use of images, including enlargements and call outs of key elements. And while she draws on a broad and deep array of scholarship, both historical and theoretical, her line of argument remains central. And we certainly felt that as well as committee members reviewing this work, so a round of applause for. Again, her word is being mailed. An honorable mention here as well, is Dr. Thomas first first here. He's not okay. There is a very, very bright and rich, promising future. As all of us, I think, know, for African American rhetorical studies, we had two extraordinarily strong submissions that dealt with the history of African American rhetoric. We wanted to recognize at least one as an honorable mention, and that is Dr. Thomas fares dissertation for the University of Memphis under the direction of Andre Johnson. Words from elsewhere the rhetoric of 19th century African American prophetic call narratives so a round of applause for him.Now I really am going to wax poetic. Before academic conferences before universities and Colleges before there were departments and programs and interest groups and committees. Before there were ranks before even then there was Plato's Academy or Aristotle's Lyceum, there were mentors. It is my distinct honor to announce that Professor Mary Stuckey has been selected by the American Society for history of rhetoric as the recipient of the 2022 outstanding mentor award. The application was submitted in Professor psyches behalf by Dr. Ryan Neville Shepard, Dr. Allison and Prakash and Dr. Brandon and Ibn at and I'm not sure if I'm pronouncing Brandon's name right. But Mary, the submitters were effusive and detailed in their praise of your career as a mentor. Each letter writer comments at length on your overlooked history as a superior mentor, and on your proactive natural way of taking seriously the work of young rhetoricians. Each letter writer recounts in detail their first meetings with you, and the way your influence gave them the confidence to move ahead as scholars. Most of all, each letter expresses gratitude. One of them reads, I'm overwhelmed with gratitude for Professor stomaches willingness to champion the work of a scholar she barely knew. And it wasn't just one scholar you reached out to it was many, many more so many in fact that one of your letter writers commented on your social media invitations to scholars, letting them know that you are willing to hear and read their ideas at any time. Dr. Neville Sheppard, who put the application packet together was so moved that he did not settle for just getting to more enthusiastic letter writers. He included short paragraph long blurbs from 11 Other scholars, from postdocs to visiting assistant professors to assistant professors to associate professors to professors and chairs. Your influence and intellectual progeny reach far and wide and they have not forgotten their debt to you. So thank you doctor stalking you please come to accept your award Now, I'm not quite done with Professor Stuckey. Because the application was so effusive in his praise, I just wanted to share a few moments that we were able to enjoy from these blurbs and support letters. And I don't know if that print is going to be big enough for everybody. But one letter writer wrote, I wouldn't have the career I do without her influence. She is the reason in many respects for the amount of success I've had. Let me give you a couple of examples of Mary and her mentorship. And then of course, we were able to read the examples, Mary in her blood. Honestly, honesty helped me cut through the bullshit and gain the courage I needed to make the best choice for me, she reminded me that there is more to life than degrees, publications and jobs. Mary Stuckey has been one of the most influential mentors in my career, even though I was never her student. What I know for sure is that she cares as much about the success of those who follow behind her as she does about her own. So once again, a round of applause for Marian all of our awards and a personal thank you to my friends and committee members, Laura Brown, Gideon Burton, Maggie LuLaRoe, Jamie motion Meredith green Craig route and Natalie weathers who all helped with this decision process. Thank you. [Those names cannot be right--JLD]

Alessandra Von Burg  48:57
Thank you so much. Congratulations to the award winners. And of course, I think it was Dr. Loud and once said, one of my colleagues is that as much as we celebrate the winners, we celebrate like all the teamwork that goes behind every single word, every single paper, every single mentor every single thing. So it really is something that is a team effort. I know this sounds a little cheesy, but it's true. Are you still in me online? Did you get all that? Are you are you getting tissues here? Because it's like it's so beautiful. All right, and it keeps on going because not only we're celebrating the best of our field, but we're celebrating the future of our field. And first of all, if you all are have attended a national panel, I'm not checking I miss them too. So I'm guilty of it too. It's okay. There's more. So please, please go to the wonderful ASHR panels that have been happening are going to be happening all the way through Sunday. i A huge thank you to Carly Carly woods, Dr. Kelly woods for organizing the book, spotlight panel that happened yesterday. A huge thank you to Jamie Dr. Jamie downing for organizing these years schedule. So please join me live Jamie we're doing if any of you have been conference planners, you know, it's all a lot of work and a lot of clicks. And so and I'm so excited and willing to thank Jamie and her generous availability to be a mentor, you know, in many many ways for their words committed to which was a transition, but also to our next year's planner for 2023. Our planners are here, I'm going to invite them up to say hi, so you can all see them are actually a graduate students and an undergraduate student and they're going to be in charge of our, our program master planner next year. So coming up, Elliot Cook, and uni Dooney. Come on up and introduce yourself. And if you have any updates, I think the meeting hasn't happened yet. 

Elliot Cook  50:43
okay, um, Hey, everyone. I'm Elliot Cook. I'm currently an undergraduate at Wake Forest, being mentored by the amazing Alexander von Berg, but I'm graduating in December, but I'll be one of your conference planners.

Junyi Lv  50:56
Hi, everyone. I'm Junyi Lv from University of Southern California. I'm a PhD candidate there. And my advisors also here today. Professor Tom, good night. I'll also be the conference planner for the next year. Nice to meet you all. And you'll

Elliot Cook  51:11
I think the wood there are two different planning meetings. We are attending the one on Saturday. So tomorrow, so we don't have any updates for you. But Hello, it's good to see everyone. Thank you so much.

Alessandra Von Burg  51:26
I'm sure some of you who've been to meetings will hear about the theme, we'll hear about all the details. But please just know the names know their faces, because we do hope that you submit a lot of your work to Azure to our division. And we'll find out on many panels, panels and anything else. Yeah. Sure.

Ben Crosby  51:45
Tomorrow at 930, in a result, I forget that it's available digitally. So if you want to see her amazing work, I have the pleasure of reading. Lots open, please, please support the work that we've done, particularly our students.

Alessandra Von Burg  52:08
Thank you for the plug. All right. And this is the part where we're looking ahead. And this is really the part where it's particularly open to the floor. You know, we've gone through the report, we've gone through the kind of business, it's a business meeting, we've gone through the amazing awards. This is where really we invite you to if you have any questions, suggestions, ideas, looking ahead. In terms of practicality, as I say we'll have next year's NCAA conference. We also encourage feedback on the business meeting itself. You know, you heard at the NCAA level. And some of you probably know even more than I do that we're talking about even taking the time at NCAA to use the business meetings so that we might move it to another, you know, another timeslot or another or maybe virtually so that we can have more time for scholarship for panels. So that's one issue. You heard the updates and ideas from everybody, Jordan and and if you want to see more about some of the workshop ideas he also had, if you want to mention a little bit, but this is really open, obviously we you know, we have a lot to say. But we'd love to hear also from all of you in terms of things that you'd like to see this organization engaged in doing and thinking about. And of course, online, too. And then we'll go to Jordan, just want to So what questions do you have? This is what I'm doing quick questions do not if your question, yes. thinking about it. Yes. And Jordan, do you hear that? I think I'm going to give that question to you because you have been heavily involved. And it was, I forgot to acknowledge, by the way, thank you that not only RSA had an amazing symposium, but there were two spotlight panels at RSA sponsored by Asher. And one of them was on pedagogy chair by Jordan. So Jordan, you want to say something about that? Did you hear the question?

Curry Kennedy  53:56
The question was about the pedagogical resources on the actual website, correct? Yes. Yes. Okay. So I'm currently be the issue with that, essentially, is that for quite a while, that sort of series, that kind of contribution to the website was being managed by Dr. Scott Stroud, at the University of Texas at Austin. And he did it for a really long time. Right. And, you know, as is the case with all kinds of, you know, academic sort of like leadership roles, you know, he eventually had a lot of other commitments, right. And because of that, like, it just kind of never really gotten taken up again, right, in quite the same way. In I should probably have started with this. I'm Dr. Jordan Lethbridge. I'm assistant professor at Mount Saint Mary's University. I'm also the Vice President of the American Society for the history of rhetoric. And so when I say this next thing, I think that it's a really valuable kind of focus. It's a really valuable resource that's being offered right on the website. And it's still being maintained, it's still being shared and offered. And I definitely encourage people to access it, to use it in their courses to share it. And while we don't currently have anything in the works, right now, it is absolutely something that I could imagine seeing being revived in some way in the future, maybe not in exactly the same form, right like that it is taken up to this point. But I personally am very invested in the pedagogical kind of element, right of the history of rhetoric, I'm very invested in making space for that within the organization. That's something that's really important to me, right, as someone who you know, is kind of made my career at a small liberal arts college, right. And so, unfortunately, I can't say you know, concretely hear the things, you know, a, b, and c that are going to happen immediately. But I will say that, it's something that I find to be important and valuable. And especially, you know, if if anybody is interested in taking on some kind of a role in connection with that, or is interested in putting together a pedagogical resource, please feel free to reach out to me, I'd be more than happy to enter into a dialogue with you about that. And we can go from there. So I hope that answers your question. But you know, thank you very much for bringing that up. I, well, I guess I'm on sort of the floor as it were, I guess if I could just make a quick announcement to just about kind of, you know, moving forward.

Alessandra Von Burg  56:31
Could I stop you actually because Jamie's about to talk about more about the pedagogical part. And then we'll come back.

Jamie Downing  56:53
We don't have anything concrete. But I, I'm on the idea committee. And it's one of the things you said it's sort of floating in the background that we want to reinvigorate. But as you know, a lot of the resources look very different from each other. And so we're working on thinking through ways to make it a little bit more consistent, perhaps a little bit more developed, like usable in the classroom, like many lesson plans, or ideas or other resources. So some of the concerns that were raised on the idea committee is like, those were just like three layers of figuring out a way to like we're numerate the people like even in a small way to sort of recognize their labor. So it's something that we've been sort of reconfiguring from that direction. And it's been a bit of an ongoing conversation. So. Yeah. So in a little bit of a concrete way, but those decisions just aren't affirmed. Yeah.

Alessandra Von Burg  57:50
Is there anything else from online about that issue? You're hurt Jamie? Yeah, Martin is saying, I think Thank you, Jamie. Let me bring it up. wasn't sure how much I should say. But yes, they do committed discuss this. Yeah. Thank you, Martin. Do you want to say anything else? In cricket?

Martin Camper  58:10
No, I'm good. I think Jamie covered it all. Thanks, Jamie.

Alessandra Von Burg  58:15
Anybody else on that topic before? I think Jordan is going to talk about the workshops. Alright, Jordan, take it away.

Curry Kennedy  58:23
All right. Thanks, everybody. So just kind of this, I think that my last kind of main point that I want to raise and bring up is that one thing that has been fairly consistent over the last few years is that Astrid has tried to organize or host some sort of event, be it like a conference or an online event of some kind, on off years, between symposia years. And moving forward as Vice President, this is something that I would like to try to revive in some way. Right now, I'm kind of working on a couple of different ideas. And my priority, moving forward with this is definitely to encourage and support kind of Azure functions and get togethers and scholarship opportunities that really kind of allow for maximum accessibility, flexibility and kind of a focus on like a local kind of astral community. Because I think that one of the things that we are seeing, right is, you know, take, for example, even the hybrid kind of nature of this business meeting, one of the things that we are seeing is a need for, you know, what kind of academic conference looks like and what kind of participation in an academic organization looks like evolving and changing, both with the kind of issues that we're experiencing around COVID with accessibility in terms of conference funding and contingent faculty and scholars who may not have access to kind of university resources. And so my idea with this, hopefully He is to organize a series of workshops that might either be hosted either in a kind of a local environment, say for example, I'm in Maryland, right? And so we commonly talk about the DMV, right? DC, Maryland, Virginia, right. And I could easily imagine, right, like Asher DMV, right, you know, a smaller kind of version, right? Like a get together, what were the kind of emphasis is placed on scholars from that area, getting to know one another, coming together and talking about their shared interests in the history of rhetoric. But my goal would obviously be to have similar kind of meetups or workshops and other locations as well, so that we're not prioritizing kind of like one geographic area over the other. Now, this idea is somewhat still in its infancy, it's something that needs to be kind of shared and worked out with many others. But if this is something that is compelling to you, or that you would like to kind of be involved in in some way or no more, no more about, I would just, once again, you know, please reach out to me, I would love to hear from you, I'd love to work with you and hear your ideas. And, you know, as kind of concerns have come up with like the pedagogical resources, right, one of the things Asher wants to do as we move forward is make sure that we're recognizing the contributions and the labor folks. And so just now that that will be on our minds, as well as making sure that the people involved with the planning and the execution, right are being recognized in some way. Not sure entirely, what that will look like, right, but I just know that that's a priority for me, right. And so anything that we do, right, should take that into account. So that's kind of just a preview of what I hope to accomplish moving forward. And I'm just really excited to continue working with you all. So thank you.

Alessandra Von Burg  1:01:43
Thank you, Jordan. And I'm gonna put it out in the notes now that I forgot to turn on closed captioning I know somebody had. But that's another thing that we meant to do. And I'm learning here, but just one of the many practices that we can do to just, I have this hybrid model. So thank you, Jordan, for highlighting that. Any questions for Jordan? But it's the workshop ideas or anything else? Any other questions from the floor? Or we can also go into the new business part, which is any announcement anything else that you want to share with this group? Right, I feel like I'm like at the end of class, or everybody wants to go and it's like, Alright, so what I just want to end the game by thanking first of all, Kerry Kennedy again, let's give her a round of applause for running the okay. I don't think we did great, but I think we did. Okay, so yes. So we can now go down in history. So thank you for the Zoom crowd. Michelle. Oh, my goodness. Michelle, join us as we're saying goodbye. So. Hi, Michelle, do you want to say hi, as past president as awesome as your person? Well, thank you very much, quite nice monikers. Hi, everyone. you've been here all along. We've been naming y'all all hour long. Here with us. Alright, so anything from online? Oh, yes, please. Dr. Anna's? Yeah.

Richard Enos  1:03:04
Thank you. Can you hear me? Can everyone hear me now? Okay. Well, this has been a real treat for me. I know. I'm the old timer the group. But it's so refreshing to see how vibrant our association has become. And especially I want to mention, the when we started our journal, which is now 25 years old, 20. It's, I never thought when I left that San Antonio meeting in 95. and thought to myself, I've heard so many great papers in history of rhetoric, but there just weren't enough journals, to have opportunities to publish them. And through a lot of early work by a lot of wonderful people. We have this fantastic journal that we have today. And I think that's what great, and it's maybe it's too soon for me to say, but we're starting to think about, I think, our 50th year. I remember at breakfast meeting with Jerry Murphy, when we decided to create a branch of the International Society, which eventually became Asher. It was a wonderful moment. And I hope the planners and I know I'm ahead of schedule in the years to come, we'll think about some appropriate way of celebrating our origins. But the most important thing is Thank you. It was a fantastic meeting. I wish my health was better. So I could attend but maybe that'll approve later on, but much appreciated. Thank you.

Alessandra Von Burg  1:04:40
Oh, thank you for those very nice words. So it feels like it's, again, as I say it, it gives me lots of excitement to have. You know, we have the people who started this organization and people who've been around for a long time people who are new members, please please become members. If you're Aren't or tell everybody about it. And remember, this is just the beginning. I know it sounds cheesy, but this is just a moment where we gather online or in person, but share ideas with us, email me email, all of this during committee email. Also, the members are large, really, there were text messages going around right now. So email might be a thing of the past to, but just please keep in touch so that we can have all these ideas and many, many more that we're not thinking about it. The one thing that I have loved about being a member of this organization and you know, I can tell stories all year long and including the fact that net I think went through like six rounds of my revisions before my my my essay became part of this amazing journal, is that it really is a very supportive community, I think you can feel it, it's small enough, it's a good size, we I don't think we try to be huge, but it's small enough, and it's comfortable enough, but also uncomfortable meaning like they were pushing each other to do things that are a little different. So we are so so I'm so honored and thankful to for you to be here. I'm not going to restart naming all the names, but please know that everybody whether whether you've been a reviewer once whether this is your first meeting, you are part of Asher, and we're so thankful you're here. So with that said, unless you have anything else. All right, so I think we can call this meeting to an end. So thank you so much. 
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